COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday,  July 11, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier Vernice D. Cowell, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Nancy J. Fishell and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Dennis B. Guerri 
Public Present: Mr. & Mrs. Jim Sullivan from Winter Drive.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Ms. Taylor made a motion to suspend with the remainder of the OML introduction, Mr. Eldred seconded; motion passes unanimously. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to appoint Mr. Bill Maier to be the Superintendent of Lake Management, Mr. Stuart Eldred to be the Superintendent of Dam Management and Mr. Steve Rosenthal as the Superintendent of Beaches and Boats, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion. Each individual nominated accepted their respective nominations and so with a quorum present and confirmed by Mr. Lerner, the motion was voted on and passed with each of the two members being nominated abstaining from their respective nominations. Certificates are signed and officiated. Mr. Robert Ronzio read oaths of office to Mr. Taylor and Mr. Eldred, Mr. Ronzio stated that he will swear Mr. Rosenthal into office at a later date as he is not present.   

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Mr. Lerner stated that all minutes not yet approved would be tabled for now. 
3. Dam Management 
a. Lancelot Lake Survey Requirements - Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Root has turned all overdue reports in to the Office of Dam Safety on July 8th. He further noted that the district has not yet received a response but expects to hear back soon. Committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Eldred reported as to what he knew so far, and outlined some of the pending issues that exist. 
b. Lancelot Lake Phase II Contract - Mr. Lerner stated that Root Engineering has submitted a proposal, which included $5000 for survey work. Mr. Lerner noted that the topographically survey work has already been authorized by the committee and completed by Hill Engineering. Mr. Lerner explained that this has been discussed the matter of soliciting bids for this project with Attorney Goodman and she has suggested that the prudential committee might consider solicitations from other engineers. Mr. Lerner advised that this is time sensitive, as they need to keep the project on track so as to not lose next summer. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to authorize the district to solicit bids from other engineering firms (per the advice of Attorney Goodman), Nancy seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval.  Committee members discuss the fact that Root Engineering has already submitted his proposal. Mr. Lerner stated that the committee is just exercising due diligence in looking out for the community. Mr. Maier stated that they should give Root Engineering a chance to re-submit his bid if he so chooses, committee members agreed and stating that was fair.  
c. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements - Mr. Lerner updated the committee on the Angelini property negotiations. He stated that negotiations are moving ahead and that the Angilini’s attorney is in communications with Attorney Goodman.

4. Lake Management - 

a. Conservation Commission - Aquatic Control/Tech Report  - Mr. Maier reported that all water test reports have come in fine and all beaches are OK for public swimming. He stated that Excalibur has been treated for algae. Mr. Maier also explains that once the final lake survey is complete they will need to go before the Conservation Commission.
b. Weed Cutter & Trailer Registration - Committee members briefly discussed the ongoing issues surrounding the registration of the cutter and trailer. Mr. Lerner stated that he would make all necessary phone calls to include speaking with Bob Wallenberg to acquire a bill of sale for both the cutter and the trailer since he believe the SFNA has the documents.
c. Invasive Weed Treatment - Mr. Taylor made a motion to authorize Mr. Maier to move things along and treat the milfoil growing along the shoreline, prior to the next scheduled Prudential Committee meeting, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval. 

5. Beach and Boat Management -
a. BOH Water and Beach Testing - Mr. Lerner noted that this was addressed above in the Lake Management Report, but he added that he as a member of the Becket Board of Health had to post one beach in Sherwood Forest as well as a beach in the Becket Woods Community.
b. Beach Sand Rejuvenation - Mr. Lerner stated that the contractor has put new sand down on all the beaches, except for the Grassy Beach and the Boat Beach, which don’t require sand. He further advises that Little Robin will also be getting new sand at some point during this week.
c. Beach Behavior - Ms. Cowell stated that there has been a lot of loud partying at the beach lately and that they have had to call the Becket Police more than once. Ms. Cowell noted that some of the partygoers were not even from Sherwood Forest or guests of proprietors. She confirmed that the Police Department is going to be paying close attention to the problem before it gets out of hand. Mr. Lerner reminded committee members that they should not confront individuals, but rather call the Police Department to handle the situation.  
6. Opt-Out Requests STATUS - Mr. Lerner noted that two opt-outs were approved at the Annual Meeting. He stated that the district received a new opt-out request, three days after the deadline. Mr. Ronzio explained that due to their untimely request, this proprietor would be responsible to pay taxes this year, but his request would be eligible for FY2017 exclusion.
7. Warrants

a.  #15 FY 2015 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant and related expenditures. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Eldred seconded the motion; the warrant to pay the bills is approved unanimously.
b. #1 FY 2016 - The first warrant of the new fiscal year FY2016 is presented by Mr. Ronzio. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Maier seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval. 

8. Property Acquisitions/Donations Easement – 
a. Gay Property - Mr. Ronzio noted that Attorney Goodman has recorded deed at the Berkshire Middle district Registry of Deeds for the Gay property and that the property now belongs to the district. 
b. Mil Assoc. - Mr. Ronzio noted that Mil Associates owes 5 years’ worth of Corporation taxes so that until those taxes are settled, the property will stay where it is.
c. Update 25 Will Scarlet Drive - Mr. Ronzio stated that the district has a signed purchase and sales agreement with Fanny Mae. He explained that would only happen when a complete new septic system is installed as part of the agreement. Lastly, Mr. Ronzio stated that the final agreed price was $53,000. He noted that the entire property has been cleaned up, stating that the TV’s, tires, refrigerators, etc. have been hauled away at the expense of Fannie Mae. Mr. Ronzio stated that he is looking into grants including "green grants" that may be able to help the district with the cost of window and door replacement as well as making the facility accessible to the general public including the handicapped. 
9. Website - Mr. Lerner stated that he keeps getting rave reviews referencing the website. Committee members discuss updating their current Route 20 entrance signs to include the new website address. Ms. Fishell noted that an individual that has a bit of time could paint the signs and make them current. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to allow Nancy to recruit individuals to help her with the sign painting project and to allow up to $100 for them to purchase all supplies needed, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval.  Mr. Maier made a motion to send out postcards to notify everyone in the Forest of the new website. Mr. Ronzio suggests that they first do some research and find out the total cost, suggesting that maybe the Road District and the Lake District could share the space on the postcard or "mailer" as well as the costs incurred. Committee members all agree that is a good idea and state that they will revisit the topic at a future meeting. The motion is not advance without a second.
10. Any Other Business to come before the Committee – Committee members briefly discussed progress with the Emergency Action Plan EAP. Ms.Fishell  reported as to where she stands with the basic requirements and confirmed that she will have a document prepared and ready for the committee to review at the August meeting.
11. Post Annual Meeting Requirements -
a. Open Meeting Law Requirement - Committee member signatures that were missed at the Annual Meeting are collected. 
b. State Ethics Requirement- Mr. Lerner reminded everyone to make sure they are in compliance. Mr. Ronzio states that everyone is presently current but taking a periodic review of the law might serve the members well.
c. FY 2016 Prudential Committee Meeting Calendar; Revision - Mr. Ronzio stated that there is a change for the May 2016 meeting, explaining that thedistrict  wanted to change the date, however but there is a conflict with the Town and the town takes priority on the use of the town hall facilities. Mr. Lerner stated that the May meeting is now scheduled for May 16, 2016.
12. Public Input - Mr. Sullivan from Winter Drive noted that he seems to see that less fish being caught in Excalibur Lake,  fHe stated that he feels that this may be caused by a large otter population. Mr. Ronzio stated that there are very specific guidelines when it comes to trapping, stating that he will do some research with Mass Wildlife and report back with his findings. 
13 .Correspondence - Correspondence is presented by Mr. Ronzio, committee members read and review. 
14. Adjournment - Mr. Maier made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Eldred seconded the motion; Meeting is adjourned at 11:30 AM.
Schedule next regular prudential committee meeting is scheduled for Saturday, August 8, 2015 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
Robert T. Ronzio

Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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